Centre, gave a report on the

fall board meeting. Mrs. C.

Deamond, a former Welling

serve energy? This roll call

was answered by 13 members

while six children entertained

one another in the play room.

Some good suggestions to

conserve energy were: turn

down your thermostat, wear

warmer clothing. Too cold

out? Hang clothes indoors,

this increases humidity. Cook

a complete hot dinner in the

What do you do to con-

by Mrs. Emily Price

What a winter we have had

up to date with so much snow,

cold and blizzard! It makes a

person wonder where it all comes from, and how much

longer it is going to last. Let's

hope it won't be with us too

much longer. One thing we

can be sure of, spring will

volunteer help in the ladles'

dressing room at the pool on

Sunday mornings from 10.30

a.m. to noon. We're hoping to

hear from any ladies who feel

they would like to help, and can spare a little tim: helpful to us all, but being handicap-

Our meeting on January 31

will be at M.Z. Bennet school

at 7.30 p.m., and will be a

crafts night. Anyone inter-

ested in hobbies and crafts is

very welcome to come and

join us. Bring your ideas.

There are so many crafts,

and we would like to include

these in our future programs,

We are still looking for

eventually arrive.

or 853-2324.

A THREE FOOT AMARYLLIS? Not quite, Mrs. Nellie Mitchell's Christmas present from her grandchildren falls a few inches short of the one yard mark, but it needs help to stand on its own. There are four bright red flowers on it, each measuring seven inches across. Mrs. Mitchell says she is amazed at how high the plant has grown. She planted the bulb Christmas day.

Services available

Program on wife abuse

Residents in Halton Region Oakville last fall, and iniwill soon be seeing a television program on wife abuse through the co-operative efforts of Burington Citizens Cable Television, the Secretary of State and the Halton Committee for Media Education (HCME).

HCME was formed following a seminar on Issues Affecting Women in Halton, held at Sheridan College in

The first meeting of the

steering committee to look

into the establishment of a

women's hostel was held last

Thursday, and its first role

will be to establish its own

purpose. Alternatives and

another name will also be

A second committee will

gather statistical Information

on the need for a hostel in this area. It will also prepare an application for a grant so

students can be hired to gather information. Assigned to the first committee are

Carolyn Aleah, Oakville Lawyer; Betty Hill, Halton

family counsellor; and Elaine

Riehm, Burlington School

considered.

trustee.

Debble

advisor.

tiated by the Secretary of State. One sub-committee is looking into the feasibility of establishing a shelter for women in crisis situations. The other committee, HCME, will be exploring ways of letting women and their families know about services that are now available.

Don Dyment, Program Director at Citizens Cable Tele-

Burlington 639-6254; Maria

and Stella Perkins for Oak-

ville, 844-4541, Ms. Hincks is

chairperson of the com-

abused wives and dependent

steering committee was

formed following a seminar

on women's issues in Halton

The hostel would be for

Halton hostel study

vision, and Maureen Dawson, Program Co-ordinator for the station, will be technical advisors for the program, which will deal with the various aspects of wife abuse. Professionals from the social services field will assist in their

The program will be processed on videotape and will be made available to cable television stations throughout the region, as well as being

last fall. The seminar at

Sheridan had been co-

sponsored by Peggie Balkind

of the Halton Hills com-

munity legal clinic; Barb

director of Burlington in-

formation and Pat Cook,

the evening together. A very warm welcome is extended to the public to come and find out what our organization is

concern members

Weather, volunteers

At some time in our lives, we all need help in one way or another, and one never knows when some illness or accident will leave us handicapped in some way. However, we need the interest and concern of the public to make us a strong organization.

It is our hope to reach out and be able to help those less fortunate than ourselves. Only by your co-operation in

letting us know where you are, so we can keep in touch and help out in some way. We are hoping to make 1978 our best year ever, but we need the co-operation of all members and any interested persons to make it such a year. We hope our opening meeting will be a good one, so we can help our committees plan our future programs. Surely by then, all who have been laid up with the flu, and other ill-nesses will be better and be able to get out and enjoy the

evening with us. See you all Tuesday night.

ped, as many of us are, help is needed. Any laides who are free and can help us out, can get in touch by phone 853-2423 Walker Lodge new executive

Walker Lodge officers for tary. 1978 were installed at their January meeting.

W. Bro. Elmer Grischow is the new Worshipful Master. with W. Bro. Wm. Near as the Immediate Past Master. Bro. Gory Dawkins

Senior Warden, and Bro. John Carney is Junior Warden. W. Bro. George Hargrave is Chaplain with W. Bro. Ray Thompson as treasurer. V.W. Bro. H.L. Ritchie is secre-

Bro. Richard Coe is Senior Deacon, and Bro. Jack Tatton is Junior Deacon. W. Bro. Jack Carpenter Is Director of Ceremonies, and Bro. Slingerland, Inner Guard. Bro. Kenneth Hodgson is Tyler, Bro. Bryan Alder is Senior Steward, and Bro. Alvin Moore is Junior Steward. Bro. Douglas Price is organist.

Gene Taylor show comes to Sheridan

Oakville area residents will get a rare chance to be part of a CBC television production when The Gene Taylor Show comes to Sheridan College Jan. 30.

The half-hour Torontobased variety show will be taped on location in Sheridan Hall at the Oakville Campus, Trafalgar Rd., beginning at 5 p.m. It will be telecast on Channel 6 that same night campus of Sheridan college from 7:30-8 p.m., the show's regular time slot.

The public is invited to attend the toping as part of the audience. Admission is free and doors open at 4:30 Weaver of the Secretary of p.m.

Sheridan will be providing much of the entertainment for the show, including a director of the women's fashion show by Fashion Technique

MEAT SPECIALS

18 oz. Pkg

SIDE SPARE RIBS & 11.39

FRESH PRODUCE

Fresh Produce Arrives

Daily at the

Lowest Possible Pricest

FOOD

LEGS or BREASTS . J

HEAD CHEESE BOWLS

Schneider's 1 b. Pkg

Schneider's 12 oz. Pkg.

SIDE BACON

SWEET & SOUR

4 x 5 in.

SUPREME or DELUXE

FROZEN

Canada No. 1 Fresh

RIBS

McCain

PIZZA

DINNER FRANKS

students, a professional magician and student-made animated films.

Other guests planned for the show are a student designer of goalle masks and a couple of Sheridan bagpipers, who will give Gene Taylor a lesson in the Scottish

A cast member from 'The Wiz', opening soon in Toronto, may also be on hand to perform a number from that hit musical.

The Gene Taylor Show, telecast every Monday, Wednesday and Friday evenings, is popular with all ages. Each show is filmed or broadcast live from a different location in and around Toronto and this is the first time it has ever been filmed at a community college.

4 Varieties

*1.09

that took place at the Oakville centre at Sheridan College.

Grade 'A' Fresh

Schnelder a

(Save 284)

2/\$1.00

(Save 18°)

(Save 501)

(Save 50°)

(Save 40°

\$1.29

On the second committee Mochenko, Burlington 'Children's Ald, Hincks, Burlington planning council; Halton Taylor Children's Aid and Barb Weaver, Secretary of State

Twenty attended this noontime meeting, which was encouraging to organizers. The steering committee will meet every second Tuesday of the month at the Health Unit In Milton at 12 noon.

Contact people are Terry Grubbe for Milton and Acton, 853-3310; Tudor Beattle for Georgetown, 877-0126; Gloria for Hamilton-

Slides shown members

Mr. and Mrs. William Coats, 31 Young St., showed the Trinity Activity Group beautiful slides taken on their holidays last summer in England, Wates and Scotland at their home on January 19.

Dlane Butler opened the meeting with readings on the New Year. Jean McLean read correspondence and minutes of December's meeting, and Gloria Coats gave the treasurer's report.

Gwen Johnson told the group of the coming meetings to be held February 10 and 17 in Trinity United Church on "Problems of the Third World". Dorothy Rognvaldson suggested they have a Flea Market and bake sale on April 22 and a bazaar November 11.

Several other items of business were discussed and voted on.

Peter Marks is holding meetings in Trinity in February so the regular meeting is withdrawn. The March meeting is to be held in the church.

STOCK UP ON THESE SPECIALS (Save 28°) 20.5 oz. Jar Borden

INSTANT **HOT CHOCOLATE** 25' x 12" Roll Union

children in Halton. This state office; Ann Allison,

ALUMINUM

FOIL WRAP Campbell's

10 oz. Tin **TOMATO SOUP**

19 oz. Tin Libby's

ALPHAGETTI or **ZOODLES**

16 oz. Jar **SMOOTH or CRUNCHY**

PEANUT BUTTER

Colgate Palmolive 5 lb. pkg. **ABC DETERGENT**

Colgate Palmolive 5lb. Pkg. **POWDERED BLEACH**

(For Unbleachables) 16 oz. Jar Ingersoll **CHEESE SPREAD**

Grade 'A' Medium **FARM FRESH**

Effective

January

25, 26, 27, 28

doz. **79**¢ **EGGS** Prices

SUPERMARKET

9 Mill Street East • Acton 853-0650

WE RESERVE THERIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITIES

\$1.59

Family Page

How to conserve topic at Greenock meeting

The January meeting of Greenock branch F.W.I.O. was held one week late at the home of Mrs. J. Addison inclement gathering. As members arrived they were served a delicious cheese-cake dessert and tea in charge of Mrs. J. Veerman and Mrs. C. Binnie

assisted by the hostess. Mrs. R. Sinclair, president, opened the meeting in the usual manner plus a reading followed by meditations by Miss E. Pearen. Each requested we face this new year with a challenge and with confidence. Remember a friend, write a letter. Make it an adventure. Forget an old

A financial statement given and many thank-you notes were read from those remembered over the festive season including a note from the Gregory's saying they

had arrived home safely to Australia and the Maple Leaf quilt was proudly displayed in their home-These were all read by Mrs. E. McGeragle,

are enjoying the evening quilting class. Reminders were given for Summary Day 1.15 sharp Wed.p.m. March 8 at Trinity United Church, Stevenson St. N. Near Woodlawn Ave., Guelph. Wellington Place

Canadian

Save your newspapers. Collection is planned in May. The demand is increasing Mrs. G. Wallace, District Director to Wellington

Sec. treas. Approximately 14 ladies

Museum near Fergus will open for the new season in

Consumer Association Magazine sub-

The Acton Free Press Your Community Market Place

Dial 853-2010 RESTAURANT CHINESE AND CANADIAN CUISINE 352 Queen St E. Becker's Plaza Actua Tel. 853-2060

Try Our Delicious Fish & Chips

Chinese Cuisine * HOURS *

Monday to Thursday 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. Friday & Saturday 10 a.m. to 11 p.m. Sunday 12 noon to 8 p.m.

Telephone 853-2060 المناج والماج وا Industries was the program topic with conveners Mrs. C. Allan and Mrs. J. Jackson telling of these in British Columbia. They had gathered many interesting facts about Vancouver's imports and exports, fishing, lumbering, mining, fruit farming, tourist attractions and cruises and

over. Fix that dripping tap. Agriculture and Canadian

the beauty of the Rocky Mountain Ranges of B.C. Mrs. Sinclair thanked all those helping make this a successful and interesting

Mrs. C. Alian invited all to her home for the February 14 afternoon meeting.

The **AL-ANON FAMILY GROUP** meets at St. Joseph's Church Hall

64 Church E. Mondays at 8 p.m. Information 853-3310

After Hours 853-2604



Dodo Land

by Della Burford



ORDER YOUR COPY OF JOURNEY TO DODO LAND

Please send mecopy(les)of Journey to at \$15.00 per copy for a total of		S	
Fig. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	stage and handling	\$	
	ed my cheque or money order for:	TOTAL S	
Tease print			
NAME			
TREET	<u> </u>		
CITY	PROVINCE	CODE	
Make cheque	payable to: Skycroft Marketing Se	ervices, Ltd.	
	CROFT MARKETING SERVICES	20	
c/c	Baby Panda and Seeing Eye Butt	erfly	
P.0	, Box No. 28		
		92	

L7J 2M2

"PEACE, CONTENTMENT -PLUS DODO LAND

> ... Jennifer Barr, Acton Free Press, January 18, 1978.

In a red brick farmhouse on the corner of Highway 25 and Fifth Sideroad of Erin live the Seeing Eye Butterfly, Panda Bear, baby Barney and Cod-

"Journey to Dodoland" When Della Burford, author of "Journey to Dodoland". wrote her children's story to accompany the brilliantly coloured imaginative paintings she'd created, she placed her good friends, the Williams, in starring

roles. Even the house appears as "Della's house." Most of the paintings for the book were done in the barn floor of the huge stone barn on the Williams property. With blg barn doors open wide to the summer air, tables made of straw, and paper butterflies flying from beams, Miss Burford found the inspiration to turn out the unique pictures forming the nucleus of a very

special book. "Della is a truly magical person able to look inside people and see them. She lives in a simple happy world and wants to share it with others," Joanne Williams describes her friend.

The book features a fold out map of Dodoland and a cut out Bird Helmet, without which the reader cannot the mythical to travel country.

As well as the paintings, the tenth chapter is written around some magnificent photographs of the inside of flowers done by Dale Bert-

"Journey to Dodoland" has been published in California and is now available in Canada, Tom Williams Is Eastern Canadian distributor and will also handle mail orders for the beautiful book that will soon become a collector's item.

"It's one of our dreams, come true," says Joanne.